MINUTES OF BUSBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 17th January 2022 AT 6:30PM

www.busbridgeparishcouncil.org.uk
The meeting opened at 6:30 PM

Present:
Dr Alison Martin, Chairman
Mr Clive Bond, Vice Chairman
Ms Hilary Westwood

Ms Rachel Taylor
Ms Magie Gad, Parish Clerk
1. Public Debate
Mr Osbourne requested the Parish Council’s support in deterring HGV traffic from Markwick Lane and Salt Lane. The council agreed and will send a letter to interested parties.
2. Apologies for absence
MR Mark Williams
Mr Richard Seaborne 
Mr Martin D’Arcy
3. Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 11 November 2021, have been agreed and signed by the Chairman.
4. Disclosure of pecuniary and personal interests in any agenda item.
None
5. Budget Precept for 2022/2023.

Budget precept of £19,287 has been formally agreed by full Council.

6. Joint Burial Committee
· Continuation of membership

The Council is in favour of the continuation of the membership and will review in future.
· Electric van

Photo of van will be posted on the website
7. Trees donations

Lack of support from Management company on land where the trees were to be planted has put a stop to the project. BPC welcomes future projects of this nature.
8. Defibrillator in Leithfield Park
Training on the use of the defibrillator has been discussed. Mr Bond will enquire with Community Heartbeat.
Barts Charity will be willing to provide additional training if required.
Other locations for defibrillators have been discussed. Ms Westwood and Ms Taylor review potential sites and report back.

9. Surrey Hills AONB Boundary Review 
The Council strongly believes that the area within our Parish should be extended.

Councillors will send pictures and submit via portal.
10. Dunsfold Park Garden Village
Council will write an objection letter endorsing Loxwood Parish Council response.
11. Milford hospital Planning application
Objection of BPC has been submitted and updated on Waverley Borough Council website. Mr Bond to get in touch with Mr Seabourne to see if he is prepared to call the application in.
12. Surrey Hills Webinar- Mr Bond to update the Council

Parishioners have been encouraged to take pictures to support AONB.
Survey 123 has been recommended as the app to upload pictures and justifications.
13. Joint Hambledon/Hascombe Parish Council Consultation on HGV Signage
Mr Osbourne has explained his 3 years mission on HGV traffic and the challenges of routes where they pass. He advocates to enforce blue HGV signs. He has explained the difficulties of communication with the Highway Agency. 

He has suggested the enforcement of Traffic Regulations Order to change blue HGV signs to red signs. 

Mr Osbourne would like BPC to help with a wider survey. 

Dr Martin suggested to write a letter of support. Mr Osbourne reminded the Council that the deadline is by 20th Jan 2022.
Clerk to send the letter to neighbouring Parish clerks and the Chair of Waverley Local Committee before deadline.
14. Ms Westwood’s wish to retire
Clerk to inform Waverley Borough Council of Ms Westwood’s wish to retire in order to advertise for the position. Ms Westwood has agreed to remain in Council until the position has been filled.
15. Planning Applications

The council has formally approved the parish council’s comments on the following planning applications which already have been submitted to WBC.
I. WA/2021/02627  
II. WA/2021/02616 

III. NMA/2021/02664 

IV. WA/2021/02739
V. WA/2021/02744 

VI. WA/2021/02723 

VII. WA/2021/02799 

VIII. WA/2021/02867 

IX. WA/2021/02993 

X. WA/2021/02940

XI. WA/2021/02960 

XII. WA/2021/02994 

XIII. WA/2021/03117

XIV. WA/2021/03020

XV. WA/2021/03027
16. Councillors’ reports

Dr Martin: Website, Milford Hospital

Dr Martin has reported that the website is all up to date.
Queen’s Jubilee celebration ideas to be discussed in future meeting.
Ms Westwood: Cheshire Home/ Joint Burial Committee

Ms Westwood will get in touch with Cheshire Home manager.
Mr Bond: Joint Burial Committee/ Leithfield Park

Mr Bond has updated on Trees project and the defibrillator in par. 7&8.
Ms Taylor: Winkworth Arboretum / Footpaths

Ms Taylor has updated the Council that a decision has not yet been made on the public footpath Winkworth Inquiry.
Ms Taylor has reported a fallen tree on Bridleway 163 and will get in touch with Surrey County Council on how BPC can be of support to resources. 

Mr Bond and Ms Taylor will support on the request of the Cycle and walking infrastructure.
Mr Williams: Godalming planning committee/ Public Transport

Mr Williams- apology for absence.
17. Finance report

Clerk reported to the council the update on financial software transfer on 18th Jan.
Clerk will complete further training on software system with internal trainer before end of financial year. 
Clerk has contacted the bank to obtain mandate for change of signatories, issuing of debit card and online banking.
The following payments have been approved:
a) Cheque # 524 Clerk’s Sal for Nov 25.11.21 £730.60

b) Cheque # 525 Clerk’s Expenses for Nov 25.11.21 £70.45

c) Cheque # 526 Phone Box repair 13.12.2021 £30

d) Cheque #527 Clerk’s Sal for Dec 20.12.2021 £730.60

e) Cheque # 528 Clerk’s expenses for Dec 20.12.2021 £54.25

f) Cheque # 529 Mulberry & Co training 13.12.21 £252

g) Cheque # 530 Town and Country membership 13.12.21 £90

h) Cheque # 531 Community Heartbeat 05.01.22 £198

i) Cheque #532 Internal auditing and financial training 05.01.22 £383.75

Vouchers and bank statements will be available for inspection.
18. Date of next meeting.
7th March 2022
Meeting closed at 08:07pm
